METROPOLITIAN PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of February 2, 2016
Location:  Parks and Recreation Department, 1801 4th Street NW
Members Present:  Dan Wilkinson, Chairman, John Myers, Vice-Chairman, Roxanne Turley; Janet Harrington, Susan Michie
Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative for the MPRAB:  Bill Nordin

Members Excused/Absent:  Louis M. Romero, Ted O. Humphreys, Marylou Kraemer
City Staff Present:  Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation Department, Bobbie Jo Garcia, Executive Assistant 
Visitors: Becky Lee, USTA NNMTA, Sue Jollensten, USTA NNMTA 
Call to Order:   Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order.
Introduction of Visitors and Guests:  A motion was made by Chairman Wilkinson to move the Visitors and Guests to the top of the Agenda, the board unanimously approved the motion. The introduction of Sue Jollensten and Becky Lee both of the USTA NNMTA was made. Sue Jollensten elected to speak on behalf of the Tennis Program. 

· Sue Jollensten, USTA NNMTA
Speaking on behalf of the Tennis Program, they would like to see all current positions to remain under the Tennis section. They would like to see a position to support the Eastside of the City and a position to support the Westside of the City. The visitors and guests provided a packet of information to the MPRAB. It was stated that, there could be the opportunity to bring in National Tournaments to Jerry Cline which the City has not tapped into. 

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on the Tennis Program 
Garry went over the Organizational Design for Recreation and the Tennis Program. Recreation positions are not being lost, but positions are being reorganized. The programing for Tennis will not be negatively impacted. The reorganization will provide better management coverage throughout the Recreation Division. 
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Wilkinson asked to approve the Agenda. No objections were made. The board unanimously approved the motion. 
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Wilkinson inquired if there were any objections to the Minutes as written for January 2016. No objections were made. The board unanimously approved the motion. 

.
Announcements:  None 
General Public Testimony:  None 
Reports:

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on various Divisions in the Department: 
The Department is currently working on the budget for FY17. The Mayor will send the requested budget to the City Council for review and approval. On Feb. 22nd the Parks and Recreation Department will be meeting with the CAO to review the budget requests. The Department doesn’t anticipate much change to the budget for FY17. The Department will also be visiting the FY17 GO Bond funding and the needs in the Department. 
Aquatics will be opening a new slide at Wilson Pool; it is scheduled to open on Memorial Day 2016. Los Altos Pool is in the design process for a new building should be a $5 to $6million dollar project. This should be done by 2018. There are only 5 indoor pools. West Mesa will have some pool deck repairs. We have made arrangement with school swimmers for scheduling. Work on fixing the leak at West Mesa Pool is ongoing. 

Golf is currently working on water issues and dealing with the Water Authority. The Ladera request for proposal for the concessionaire was awarded to a new group of people. This award will go through City Council for approval. There were 3 entities that provided a proposal for review. 

Recreation just completed the resurfacing of the indoor track at the Convention Center. There is a track meet this weekend and records for time are already being broken by some of the participants. 

Park Management is going through a hiring process for a Superintendent. The Master Maintenance Plan should be done this month. The Maintenance Plan will work in conjunction with the YARDI system. 

Open Space had 12 fires in the Bosque; Open Space is working with the proper authorities to help determine if these fires are being caused by campfires or arson. The Bosque Trail project will be starting this month. The improvements will run from I-40 to Campbell Rd. There has been no negative impact on the trail during phase 1.       

· Garry Wolfe reporting for Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager, provided information as follows:

Planning and Design going on for the Pickle Ball court that is slated for Manzano Mesa Park. That should begin construction this year.  
RBC has been postponed. 

The Park Use Ordinance is still being worked on. Issues like camping in the parks will be addressed. The updates should allow better enforcement when dealing with unwanted usage in the parks. 
· Bill Nordin reporting for the Balloon Fiesta Commission:
There were 2 items for City Council. The Balloon Fiesta Commission Ordinance updates were tabled by the City Council. The request of rezoning of the piece of land west of the Balloon Museum for a new subdivision was postponed pending an EPA hearing for approval. The Balloon Commission would like to see the City buy this piece of land. 

In December the Junior Olympics were held at Balloon Fiesta Park. There were approximately 9k attendees. It was disappointing that there was little to no press coverage.

The next big event coming up is a carnival and music festival in April. This will be the first time we have this many carnival rides for a week. There will also be a concert hosted in August. 
· Sub-Committee Reports – NA.
· Members’ Roundtable – Report on P&R issues in their area (limit 2 minutes)

There was some damage to the grass at Hidden Park/McDuffy Park at the north end of the park. Also the utility box has sustained some damage and is in need of repair. It seems as though the Leash Law is no longer being followed or enforced. 

· Unfinished Business - There are currently vacancies in Districts 1, 7 and 8. Will confirm the requested the appointments for the vacant positions on the Board.   
· Old/New Business – Elections were held. John A. Myers was elected as Chairman and Roxanne A. Turley was elected as Vice-Chairman. 
Adjourn:  Mr. Wilkinson adjourned the meeting.
